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KILBURN PARISH COUNCIL 

ANNUAL GARDEN COMPETITION 

 

 

 

 

 

The Parish Council will be holding its annual garden competition 

this year.  

A Member of the Council makes a short list and the Mayor of             

Amber Valley Borough Council judges gardens from the shortlist. 

 

Everybody is entered by virtue of living in Kilburn. 

 

Prizes are awarded—1st, 2nd and 3rd in the following categories: 

• Floral  

• Landscape 

• Hanging Basket 

 

Winners are notified by post and invited to the September 

Council meeting in order to collect their prize  
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Dates for your diary..  
 

 

Kilburn Parish Council  

Our next meeting will be held on Monday 11th April at 7:30pm.  

The meeting will be preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting                           

commencing at 7pm—please see the separate notice included in this 

newsletter.  
 

Following the resignation of Cllr Dean Warren and Cllr Kevin McDonald—there are 

now two vacancies on the Parish Council—anybody requiring further information 

should contact the Clerk. 
 

Thank you for all the comments received with regard to the Christmas lights.  

A decision has been made that the lights will not go around the War Memorial, but 

that additional lights will be placed on the Christmas tree. 
 

The Council also received offers of assistance to set up a community garden in the 

decommissioned Play Area on Fairview Close and we are sincerely thankful for those 

offers. We have now been informed that the Company from whom Amber Valley BC 

lease the land has gone into bankruptcy and the Council will be pursing the matter 

with the legal team at Amber Valley BC. 
 

We have also received volunteers for the Speedwatch Campaign (again – we are                    

extremely grateful). Training will soon take place and you will soon see Speedwatch 

taking place in Kilburn and Denby.  

 

You will see a separate article with regard to the Annual Garden Competition which 

will take place in its usual form this year.  

 

The Council have submitted an application for a Grant from the Community Fund 

Lottery in order to complete the work at the nature reserve. In the meantime, Cllr 

Trevor Ainsworth has kindly donated £1000 from the Community Leadership Scheme 

for the project. 
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Council Details 

 

• Cllr D Hall (Chairman) – 01332  881492 

• Cllr D Earnshaw (Vice Chairman) - 07967 550158 

• Cllr K Parker—07877356262 

• Cllr E Hetherington – 01332 881354 

• Cllr C Riley - 07889 980195 

• Cllr B Lambert - 01332 882203 

• Cllr T Bailey—07900616968 

• Cllr Megan Hill—07375505207 

• Ms S Matthews (Parish Clerk) – 01332 671513 or email: kilburnparishcouncil@gmail.com  

If you wish to contact us 

or put an article forward 

for the next edition of 

the Kilburn News:  
  

Please email the editor at 

alexsteward96@hotmail.com 

A community litter pick will be held on Saturday 23rd April—meeting at 11am in Church 

Street car park. 

 

Residents wishing to hold a street party to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee should see the 

separate article. Please send us photos of your street party or any other celebrations 

which we can share in future newsletters. 

Finally, The Neighbourhood Watch continue to look for a co-ordinator to oversee the 

Neighbourhood Watch in Kilburn. If you think you can help, please contact                         

hello@derbyshireneighbourhoodwatch.co.uk or phone 03001228526.  

 

If you have any comments on this or any other matters, please contact the 

Clerk at kilburnparishcouncil@gmail.com. 
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Council Notices  

Kilburn Parish Council Meeting 

 

Your Parish Council needs your                                     

INPUT AND SUPPORT!! 

 

 

The annual Meeting of Kilburn Parish Council will be held at 7pm on   

Monday 11th April in the Village Hall. 

 

This meeting is for residents to hear what the Parish Council has achieved 

over the past year and for the Council to listen to resident; concerns and 

suggestions. 

Jubilee Street Parties  

 

In 2022, Her Majesty The Queen will become the first British Monarch to 

celebrate a Platinum Jubilee.  

Residents wishing to hold street parties should look at the guidance on:  

https://www.ambervalley.gov.uk/community/queens-platinum-jubilee/  

 

Road closures will require a licence and residents are advised to follow the 

guidance on the AVBC website.  

 

Further advice can be found on www.streetparty.org.uk  
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Thank You from Gillian Humpston 

 

“I would like to pass on my thanks to the good Samaritans who came to 

my assistance when I had a nasty fall when walking my dog on the 2rd 

February. 

I was rather banged up and shaken by it, but several people came to help 

me and support me and care for my dog.  

 

An off duty paramedic got me home. At the time I didn’t think to ask for 

names to say thanks, but if I can use the newsletter to convey my                

gratitude I would like to, it restores faith in human nature. “  

Kilburn Parish Council Meeting Dates for 2022  

Date  Meeting/ Venue  

Monday 11th April 2022 Village Hall at 7pm 

Monday 9th May 2022 Village Hall at 7pm 

Monday 13th June 2022 Village Hall at 7pm 

Monday 11th July 2022 Village Hall at 7pm 

Monday 5th September 2022 Village Hall at 7pm 

Monday 10th October 2022 Village Hall at 7pm 

Monday 14th November 2022 Village Hall at 7pm 

Monday 12th December  Village Hall at 7pm 

Council Notices  
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Cllr Trevor Ainsworth  

Keeping You Up To Date 
As you receive this newsletter Derbyshire County Council will have, all being well,                   

removed its Covid secure measures. We have however brought in new working                            

practices that are allowing those who want to work from home to continue to do so. 

This is minimising the face to face contact staff are having . 

 

The virus has not gone away and although the newest strain does not seem to be as 

dangerous, I am aware of quite a few people whose illness although milder is lasting a 

lot longer. It does no harm to continue to wash hands thoroughly and keep as safe as 

possible.  

 

I do hope you are all well and coping with the new found freedom that most of us are 

able to enjoy. We just need the weather to get a tad warmer!  

 

Most of the local villages are now well into planning the celebrations for the Queen 

platinum Jubilee. Those involved in organising special events, have been in touch and 

assisted where possible with funding from Derbyshire County Council.  

 

Vision Derbyshire  

Two initiatives to support Derbyshire businesses are being run as part of Vision                  

Derbyshire– a partnership of Derbyshire councils working to improve the way the 

councils work together and improve services for residents. 

 

The Derbyshire Festival of Business, coordinated by University of Derby and the East 

Midlands Chamber of Commerce, has been set up to help businesses recover from 

the Covid-19 pandemic, offering a wide range of free workshops, masterclasses and 

networking activities at derby.ac.uk/business-services/fob.  

 

The Vision Derbyshire Business Start Up Programme provides help and advice to        

Derbyshire residents looking to set up their own business and throughout the first 

year of trading. Derbyshire.gov.uk/visionderbyshirebusinessupport.  
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Towards Work Project  

Are you looking for personalised support to help you get back into work, education or 

training? - or do you know someone who is? 

 

Derbyshire County Council are supporting the Towards Work project which helps               

Derbyshire residents to overcome barriers and get on the road to gaining employment. 

 

The scheme offers free tailored one-to-one support for around 12 months including 

supporting an individual to remove barriers preventing them to move on their              

jounrye. This is followed by CV building and interviewing skills, support with costs for 

childcare, travel, work equipment and gaining qualifications and up to a further three 

months support once you get a job. 

 

It’s open to anyone who lives in Derbyshire and is over the age of 16, but 15 year-olds 

who are not in work, education or training or are at risk of falling into this group are  

also eligible.  

 

More information can be found at www.towardswork.org.uk  

 

Road damage  

The incredibly wet weather we have been having has caused havoc with our road               

surfaces. If you see a pothole on a road or any other highways issues, take a photo and 

upload it when you report it. You gain access to the system by going to the Derbyshire 

County Council website and clicking “Report a Road Fault”.  

We are in the process of replacing our reporting system and the new system should be 

more responsive and looks a little different.  Or just contact me on the details below.  

 

If you have any issues that I can help with, please contact me. 

 

Trevor.ainsworth@derbyshire.gov.uk 

Home Tel: 01332 780833 

Mobile Tel: 07811494579 



P A G E  8  

K I L B U R N  N E W S  

 
 

 

  

WE NEED YOUR HELP AT THE COMMUNITY 

LITTER PICK! 

 

SATURDAY 23rd APRIL 2022. 

 

MEET IN CHURCH STREET CAR PARK 11AM. 

 

LITTER PICKING EQUIPMENT AND PLASTIC 

BAGS PROVIDED 
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At this time of year we start to think about the mud drying up and getting out to walk 

in the beautiful English Countryside again, but where to find new and interesting 

walks? 

 

Derbyshire walks to download and print FREE! | Walking in England has hundreds of 

walks to download and print, free, it also has books of walks, details of all the walking 

groups in the county and much more.  

 

Whether you want to walk on your own or with a group all the information is there in 

one place. 

 

John Harris (the custodian of the website) said ‘There is so much walking information 

on the web but it is difficult to find. Walking in Derbyshire  (part of the Walking in              

England website) has brought it together in one place so whether you are walking 

from home, or away on holiday, you will be able to find a walk suitable for you’. 

 

With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of suitability for           

pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a walk to enjoy. 

 

So home or away, check out the websites and get walking! 

 

John Harris 

England walks to download and print FREE! | Walking in England  

john@walkinginengland.co.uk 

Time to get walking again! 

https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/derbyshire/
https://walkinginengland.co.uk/


P A G E  1 0  

K I L B U R N  N E W S  

Kilburn Infant and Nursery School 

The children at Kilburn Infant and Nursery school have had a lot 

of fun over the last couple of months.  

 

We celebrated World Book Day 2022 on the 4th of March by dressing up as our 

favourite characters—we had a school full of Harry Potters, Gruffalos and Disney 

Princesses!  

 

On Friday the 18th March 2022 we had our Comic Relief Red Nose ‘Superhero 

Day’.  Thank you to everyone for their fantastic costumes—we raised £119 for 

the charity!  

Take care and stay safe, from all at KINS! 

For weekly photos of learning, events, fundraising, visits, & activities, please see 

our school ‘Facebook’ page! 

 

Joanne Baillie 

Head teacher 

https://www.kilburnprimaryschool.co.uk/ 
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Kilburn Junior School News 

Spring is beginning to peep through at school now that the nights are lighter and down in 

the wood blossom has appeared on the plum trees, leaves are emerging on hazel and 

hawthorn and the daffodils are almost in full bloom.  

We’ve also had a male and female mallard courting on the pond…. But no frogspawn as 

yet.  

World Book Day 2022 

As a way of promoting a love of                 
reading, we recently celebrated the 
25th Anniversary of World Book 
Day.  

The staff shared a selection of their   
favourite stories and books with the 

children and the kitchen staff also                 
provided a special World Book Day 
lunch.  
 
However, the highlight of the day was 
to see the wonderful costumes worn 
by the Children and staff. 

The KJS Band are off with a BANG  

The children in the KJS Band are               
really  enjoying their sessions with 
music teacher Mr Barks and are  
making great progress.  
 

The 16 children play a range of              
different instruments including viola, 
violin, cello and flute and meet after 
school on Wednesdays. 
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Climate Change Exhibition  

 

The Lower School’s Climate Change topic was 

rounded off in spectacular fashion with our                

climate change exhibition. 

                         

 

 

 

 

Superb pieces of art, interactive displays,   

music, poetry, special guests, a letter from 

the Prime Minister and an amazing                       

interview broadcast on the Radio Derby 

breakfast show all combined to create                              

another truly memorable event led by our fantastic pupils  

Trailblazer  

Our Trailblazer Outdoor Learning programme is a very important part of our school 

ethos and our Specialist Leader of Education, Mr Goodburn and his team, work                  

incredibly hard with all pupils, in all weathers to provide exciting experiences that not 

only support our curriculum but also the holistic development of our pupils. 

 

Here are some                    

recent pictures of 

their work in the 

wood.  

 

 

Rob Hull 

Headteacher 

 

Tel: 01332 880540 

info@kilburn-

jun.derbyshire.sch.uk 
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Workforce Update 

Dr Sarah Hedgethorne is relocating and is therefore unfortunately leaving her role at                  

Arthur Medical Centre in April. Dr Hedgethorne has been an important part of our 

team, both as a registrar doctor and a member of our permanent GP team and whilst 

she will be missed by colleagues and patients, we wish her the very best for her future 

career. 

Unfortunately, we must also share that a member of our Practice Nursing team,            

Angela, is also leaving the Practice for another opportunity. Angela has proven to be an 

excellent nurse and offered us support during a very difficult period, through the                  

pandemic and its impact on our nursing resource. Angela will also be missed by all our 

team and our patients, and we wish her all the very best. 

I am pleased to confirm however that Dr Megan Foreman will be joining the Practice in 

June. Dr Foreman has worked at our practice in the past as a registrar doctor and we are 

delighted that she is coming to join us as part of our permanent GP team. 

 I am also pleased to confirm that we have completed recruitment for the anticipated 

gap in our nursing resource. Two Practice Nurses will join the Practice in May which also 

represents an increase in our nursing hours and an increase in patient-facing                         

appointments. We will share details of our appointees in our next update. 

 

Patient Services 

As shared in our last update, many practices across the country reduced or suspended 

non-essential patient services to support the vaccination and booster programmes,                     

in accordance with directions from the Government and NHS England. 

Arthur Medical Centre maintained our usual levels of patient services and access 

throughout the booster campaign, although some non-essential services, such as                

minor surgery and ear syringing were curtailed or suspended or provided elsewhere like                   

contraception 

ARTHUR MEDICAL CENTRE 

Main Street, Horsley Woodhouse, Derby, DE7 6AX. 

Tel: 01332 880249    Fax: 01332 781269    www.arthurmedicalcentre.co.uk  
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Now that the booster campaign is largely completed, we are now gradually reintroducing 

these services at our practice over the next two months. There are waiting lists for certain 

services which we will begin to work our way through as we begin to reintroduce these 

areas of work. We would therefore ask for your patience and understanding for any                

apparent delay whilst we address the outstanding work.  

 

Winter access and increased appointments 

Following the impact of the pandemic and vaccination campaigns, Primary Care and            

General Practice has been under a great deal of pressure both from a backlog of work and 

from increased patient demand.  This has been reported widely in the media and great 

efforts have been made to satisfy patient demand and improve accessibility to Primary 

Care services. 

With the support of the local Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), Arthur Medical Centre 

has provided an additional 574 GP appointments over and above our usual level of              

services from the period of January to the end of March. The majority of these additional 

appointments were face-to-face appointments. Most of this provision has been achieved 

with locum resources at significant cost.  However, our focus has been on improving                   

accessibility and responding to increased demand during the winter, which is always a 

very busy period in any year. We are delighted to have been able to provide this                       

additional resource to our patients during our busy winter period but will be falling back 

to more normal provision from April.  

 

Practice Statistics 

As of end of Feb 2022, Arthur Medical Centre's patient list totals 9,005 patients - an                      

increase of 114 patients since the same point in 2020. 

Over the month of February, Arthur Medical Centre has: 

• handled 4,078 incoming telephone calls (an average of 204 calls handled per working 
day) 
• provided 4100 patient appointments in total (an average of 205 per working day) 
• Of these appointments, 1,817 were face-to-face appointments (an average of 91 per 
working day)  68 patients did not attend their appointments and did not give notice of 
cancellation, which would have allowed us to offer these appointments to other patients 
who needed to access a clinician. This represents 17 hours of clinical time across the 
month. 
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Wudhus News – Keeping the Villages Updated 

Sunday 10th April 



P A G E  1 7  A P R I L  /  M A Y  2 0 2 2  

Flower Festival 
To celebrate the Platinum Jubilee of our   

Queen Elizabeth II at St Susanna’s Church 
Friday 3th June  

Saturday 4th June  

Sunday 5th June  

Monday 6th June 
  

10.00 am to 4.00 pm 
 

Main Street, Horsley Woodhouse, DE7 6AT 
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Kilburn Village Hall 

7a Church Street, Kilburn, Belper, Derbyshire DE56 0LU 

 

We are pleased to announced that Kilburn Village Hall has been re-opened after      

being closed during the pandemic. Please find an up-to-date Hall Timetable below, 

we have space for one-off parties and charity event bookings, as well as space for 

regular bookings!  

 

For further information contact the Hall Manager: 07305457563 or email                       

Kilburn_Village_Hall@outlook.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Mornings  

£12 per hour 

Afternoons 

£12 per hour 

Evenings from 5pm 

£15 per hour 

Monday   Parish Council Meeting 

7pm on 2nd Monday of the 

month. 

Tuesday DanceFit 55+  

9:45-11:30am 

Tel: 07585009270 

JJBBA Karate 4-5pm 

Tel: 07779521141 

Keep Fit  

7-8pm         

Tel: 07510199112 

Wednesday   Wine Circle 

7-9:30pm 

3rd Wednesday of the month 

Tel: 01159303712 

Thursday Derbyshire Toy Library 

9:15-11am  

(Term Time only) 

Tel: 0786648550 

 Patricia Cooke School of Dance 

6:30-8:30pm 

Tel: 01332 660837 

Friday Chatterbox Café 

10am-12noon 

(Fortnightly)  

Tel: 01332 780486 

Caramelo Baby & Toddler 

Spanish Lessons 

1-2pm 

Tel: 07761407932 

Embers Vocal Group 

7-8:30pm 

Tel: 07855237485 

Saturday    

Sunday  Derby Christian Fellowship  

5-6:30pm  

(2nd Sunday of the month) 

Tel: 01332 781200 
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Introducing the Anne Robson Helpline -  

If you or someone close to you is dying, you can talk to us. 

 

At the Anne Robson Trust we aim to be there to listen to anyone who is 

struggling with the imminent death of someone they care about.   

We know that facing the end of life can leave you isolated and alone.  

 

Calls are free and confidential – Call us on 0808 801 0688 

 

Being able to access support whilst a loved one is dying is really important 

for a number of reasons. Gaining knowledge of what may happen towards 

the end and having a sense of ‘preparedness’ helps both the person dying 

and their family gain as much control as possible. 

 

Please visit www.annerobsontrust.org.uk/helpline-service to find out more. 

http://www.annerobsontrust.org.uk

